
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT  YOUR  DRINKING WATER 
Este informe contiene  informaci6n  muy importante sabre su agua  potable. 

Traduzcalo  o hable con alguien que lo entienda  bien. 
 

 

 

Our water system recently violated a drinking water standard. Although this is not an emergency, as our customers, 
you have a right to know what you should do, what happened, and what we are doing to correct this situation. 

 
We routinely monitor for the presence of drinking water contaminants .The  Company  began quarterly monitoring in May 
2013 because the historical  concentration  of  manganese  in  the water produced by Wells Nos. 5 and 6  exceeded  the  
secondary  drinking  water  standard for manganese of 50 ug/L. The Company submitted manganese sample results 
which are summarized below. Compliance with the secondary MCLs is based on the running annual average (RAA) 
compounded over four (4) quarters  of data. 
 

Sample Date Well 5 (5510016-006) Well 6 (55100016-007) 

MCL - 50 ug/1 Manganese, ug/1 Manganese, ug/1 

5/30/2013 174 ug/1 297 ug/L 

9/25/2013 186 ug/L 307 ug/L 

5/21/2014 141 ug/1 !

9/17/2014 ! 348 ug/1 

11/24/2014 125 ug/1 170 ug/1 

Average  ( RAA) 156.5 ug/L 280.5 ug/L 

 
 

The Company is in violation of Section 64449, of Title 22, California Code of Regulations (CCR), which 
requires the manganese concentration to be less than or equal to the secondary drinking water standard 
for manganese which is 50 ug/L. 

 
What should I do? 

 
 You do not need to use an alternative water supply (e.g., bottled water). 

 
 If you have other health issues concerning the consumption of this water, you may wish to consult your 

doctor. 
 

What is being done? 
 

We have a meeting set with a water consultant who will help guide us through the process of obtaining a 
Manganese Removal Station for each well. Since this is a very expensive purchase it will be discussed 
during our annual meeting on May 24, 2015. We anticipate resolving the problem within the next 8 months. 

 
For more information, please contact Kirk Knudsen at 209 586-3098 or P.O. Box 424, Mi-Wuk Village, Ca. 95346  
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